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r(L ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGE AND RESEARCH LIBRARIES 
OREGON CHAPTER NEWSLETTER A most irregular publication 

No. 46 September, 1987 

****************************JOINT FALL CONFERENCE******************************** 
Washington State Chapter - Oregon State Chapter 

October 15-16, 1987 

The eighth Annual Joint Washington/Oregon ACRL Conference will be held at the 
Black Lake Camp and Conference Center near Olympia, Washington, on October 15- 
16, 1987. The theme of this year's conference will be LEADERSHIP, CREATIVITY, 
AND MOTIVATION INACADEXIC LIBRARIES. 

We are fortunate to have three highly qualified speakers for our conference 
this year. Our keynote speaker will be ElARGARET E. CHISHOLI4. Dr. Chisholm, 
Director of the University of Washington Graduate School of Library and 
Information Science, is currently serving as the President of the American 
Library Association. She will speak on the role of leaders and leadership in 
academic libraries. The first guest speaker will be JOANNE R. EUSTER. Ms. 
Euster, Director of Libraries for Rutgers University, is currently serving 
as the President of ACRL National. She will speak about creative leadership in 

-- academic libraries. The second guest speaker will be Ms. OLIVE C.R. JAMES, 
formerly of the Library of Congress. Ms. James is the new Library Director for 
San Francisco State University. She will speak on the motivational issues of 
leadership. 

We have selected new facilities for this year's conference. The Black Lake 
Camp and Conference Center is situated on the shores of scenic Black Lake. The 
lodge and dining hall overlook the water. The lodge houses no more than four 
people to a room, with each room having its own private bathroom with shower. 
You must provide all of your own linen, including sheets, pillowcases, sleeping 
bag, towels, washcloths, etc. Smoking is not permitted in any of the buildings. 
The dining hall employs an excellent chef who will be taking care of our 

' nutritional needs. There will be canoes and life jackets available for those 
who wish to explore the lake. Other recreational facilities include tennis 
courts, volleyball courts, horseshoes, shuffleboard, and hiking trails. Dress 
is casual and warm. The traditional evening of socializing will feature the 
moving music of Kutumba, an African marimba ensemble from Seattle. Costumes 
are encouraged. The party will feature various non-alcoholic beverages. 
NO ALCOHOL is allowed on the grounds. The telephone number for the Center is 
(206) 357-8425. 

Check-in time is 12:OO to 1:15pm on Thursday. Late check-in will be between 
5:00 and 6:OOpm on Thursday. Check-out time is 1:OOpm on Friday, just after 
lunch. 

REGISTRATION DEADLINE: October 2, 1987. Please register early! !! 
DIRECTIONS AND MAP are on page 2 of this Newsletter. 

See the current issues of College and Research Libraries and College and 
Research Libraries News for articles by Joanne Euster. 
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DIRECTIONS: 7 

DRIVING NORTH: From 1-5 take exit #lo2 (Trosper Rd.1, turn left 
on Trosper Rd. You will drive over the freeway and continue on 
Trosper Rd. for approximately 3 miles (the road will curve 
somewhat), turn left on Black Lake Belmore Rd. and drive for 
approximately 1 mile, turn right on 66th Ave. SW; the entrance to 
the camp will be about 2 blocks down 66th Ave. SW. If you find 
yourself making a sharp left turn on 66th Ave. SW,you have gone 
too far. 

DRIVING SOUTH: From 1-5 take exit 8102 (Trosper Rd.), turn 
right on Trosper Rd. for approximately 3 miles (the road will 
curve somewhat), turn left on Black Lake Belmore Rd. and drive 
for approximately 1 mile, turn right on 66th Ave. SW; the 
entrance to the camp will be about 2 blocks down 66th Ave. SW. 
If you find yourself making a sharp left turn on 66th A v e .  SW,you 
have gone too far, 

Locat ion 
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ACRL 
JOINT FALL CONFERENCE 

Washington State Chapter - Oregon State Chapter 

LEADERSHIP. CREATIVITY & MOTIVATION IN ACADEMIC LIBRARIES 

PRELIMINARY PROGRAM 
Oct. 15-16, 1987 

4Black Lake Camp and Conference Center 
Olympia, Washington 

4 

12:OO pm - 1:lS pm Registration and mom assignments 0 $P 
1:00 pm - 2:00 pm Chapter business meetings 

2:15 pm - 3:30 pm ? Keynote Speaker: Margaret E. Chisholm 

400 pm - 500 pm Guest Speaker: Joanne R. Euster 
500 pm - 6:00 pm Open, or Late Registration 

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm Dinner 11 
6:45 pm - 7:30 pm Washington State Chapter Board meeting 

8:00 pm -1 1:00 pm Party t!i$dbf 
FRIDAY. Oct. 16th 

9:00 am -10:OO am Guest Speaker: Olive James 

OP 10:OO am -10:30 am Break - 
+C 

10:30 am -11:45 am Reactor Panel 
Diane Parker, Western Washington Univ. 
Karyle Butcher, Oregon State Univ. 
Michael Engle, Linfield College 
Maurine Pastine, Washington State Univ. 
Henry Yapie, Whitman College 

12:OO pm - 1:00 pm Lunch & Adjournment 
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ACRL 
JOINT FALL CONFERENCE 

Washington State Chapter - Oregon State Chapter 

REGISTRATION FORM 
October 15-16, 1987 

4BIaek Lake Camp and Conference Center 
Olympia, Washington 

4 

Please fill out the registration form and send it along with your check to: 

Patrick Owens 
Library 

Central Washington University 
Ellensburg, W A 98926 

M A K E  CHECKS PAYABLE TO: ACRL, Washington State Chapter 
(your cancelled check is your receipt) 

*** Registration forms must be postmarked no later than 6?roberZ 1W7 

NAME: PHONE: 

INSTITUTION: 
MAILING ADDRESS: 

-- 

STUDENT IDe(Graduate Students Only): 

ACRL Washington Member ACRL Oregon Member 
Washington Nonmember Oregon Nonmember 
Graduate Student - Other - 

P ~ h e c k  all that apply: 
- -550.00 Member fee - WA/OR (includes program, lodging and three meals) 

530.00 Graduate Student (same as above) 
$60.00 Nonmember (includes above. plus 1 yr. chapter membership WA/OR) 
$30.00 Member fee (includes program, three meals, but no l 'Bin8) 

$40.00 Nonmember (includes program. three meals. 1 yr. chapter 
- 

membership WA/OR. but no l ' i n g )  
S 10.00 Late Registration Fee *(postmarked after 6?&ber Z 1987) 

- Vegetarian meals preferred 

b10 SMOKING @ IN ANT O F  THE BUILDINGS. INCLUDING POOYS 
NO BEDDING WILL BE SUPPLIED. YOU MUST BRING YOU OWN 

NO ALCOHOL ALLOWED ON THE GROUNDS 
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ACRL/OR CHAPTER ADVISORY BOARD MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 

The ACRLIOR Advisory Board met on July 29, at Portland State University. High- 
lights from this meeting are as follows: 

1. Nancy Powell, outgoing Chapter President, gave her last President's report, 
which included a summary of what was discussed at Chapters Council meeting 
at ALA in San Francisco. She recommended that each Board member be given 
a copy of the Guide to Policies and Procedures, detailing bylaws, rules, 
deadlines, procedures, and forms. She also indicated that the Oregon 
Chapter will again receive full funding for the CE course planned for next 
spring---one of seven chapters so funded in the U.S. National is highly 
in favor of what the Oregon Chapter is doing to provide improved access to 
continuing education in the State. 

2. Alex Toth reported from the Nominations Committee, and presented the slate 
of candidates for Vice-PresidentIPresident-Elect and for the two available 
Board positions. [See ballot and background information on these candidates 
niven later in this issue.1 Verl Anderson was a~~ointed as the OSSHE - . 
representative to the Board and Wes Doak was appointed to continue as the 
State Library representative. [For background information on these 
individuals, see the section following these Board highlights.] No one, as 
yet, has been appointed to serve as Newsletter Editor for 1987188. 

3.  The Fall Conference was discussed. Although this year's joint conference 
with the Washington Chapter is coordinated by Washington, two Oregon 
Chapter members will act as respondents on the panel. Michael Engle and 
Karyle Butcher will serve on the reactor panel. 

IT IS IMPORTANT that as many Oregon Chapter members as possible 
attend the Business Meeting at the Conference in order to discuss 
and vote on a number of resolutions and issues which have come up 
including support for CLEP-0, the statewide resource sharing 
program, and the Oregon Coalition for Libraries. Election 
results will also be announced. 

Plan to attend the Fall Conference and actively participate in keeping 
ACRL a strong organization. Note the Registration Deadline of October 2. 

4 .  As noted in the previous Newsletter, the Continuing Library Education 
Project-Oregon (CLEP-0) needs your support. Letters of support, 
addressed to Wes Doak at the State Library and to your legislators, should 
stress the ongoing need for high quality continuing education opportunities 
in Oregon. LAMGO (~ibrary and Media Groups of Oregon) suggests that 
funding should be provided from new state General Fund monies, not from 
LSCA or by shifting monies from other already-existing library programs. 
In your letters, it would also be helpful to note particular workshops 
offered through CLEP-0 which you found especially enjoyable, informative, 
useful, andlor additional ones you would like to see offered in the future. 
In addition, at the Fall Conference Business Meeting, we shall discuss 
whether to put CLEP-0 funding as a top legislative priority for the next 
biennium. [See also LAMGO article later in this issues of the Newsletter.] 

5. The Advisory Board also discussed the 1988 OLA Conference, and it was 
decided that ACRLIOR would prefer to sponsor a lunch and a speaker at the 
spring conference if possible. Isabel Stirling, as our representative to 
the OLA Conference Program Planning Committee, will submit our request. 
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ADVISORY BOARD MEETING HIGHLIGHTS (CONT.) 

6. The Board also ratified the appointment of Leslie Wykoff and Me1 George as 
ACRL's representatives to the Oregon Coalition for Libraries' (OCL) Interim 
Board. Wykoff also presented an update on OCL's activities. [See articles 
on OCL, following in this issue of the Newsletter for further details.] 

7. Michael Engle proposed a resolution to make support of the Statewide Resource 
Sharing Program the number one priority for library legislation in the 
1989-91 biennium. The Board tabled a vote on this resolution until approval 
can be sought from the Oregon Chapter membership at the Fall Conference 
Business Meeting on October 15. [See related article, following the text 
of the PROPOSED resolution, later in this Newsletter.] 

The next meeting of the Advisory Board will be held at the Fall Conference in 
October. 

ACRLIOR CHAPTER ADVISORY BOARD APPOINTMENTS 

The following individuals have been appointed or reappointed to the Advisory 
Board : 

VERL A. ANDERSON - OSSHE Advisory Board Representative 
Verl is Library Grant Director and Business Professor at Eastern Oregon 
State College and is a pioneer in Simultaneous Remote Searching. He 
received his doctorate in Business Administration from Arizona State 
University and his MLS and Bachelor's degrees from Brigham Young 
University. Verl has served as a consultant in online searching and 
SRS networking. He has published in Library Hi-Tech, Library Journal, 
and Rural Education Review. 

WESLEY DOAK - State Library Advisory Board Representative 
Wes is the Oregon State Librarian. Prior to coming to the State Library 
in 1983, he served as Chief of Library Development at the California 
State Library, Automation and New Media Consultant at the California 
State Library, and Principal Librarian at the Los Angeles Public Library. 
Wesley received his B.A. from Yankton College.and his MLS from the 
University of ~ssachusetts. He was a Delegate to the White House 
Conference on Library and Information Services Task Force and currently 
serves on the Board of Directors for the Oregon Historical Society. 

The appointed Board position of Newsletter Editor is still vacant. If you 
are interested in serving as Editor, contact Terry Soohoo (Portland State 
University) or Alex Toth (Pacific University) NOW!! 

The Editor collects, edits, writes (sometimes), and lays out all 
copy for each Newsletter, which is distributed 4-5 times per year. 
This is a non-voting Board position, but attendance at Board 
meetings four times a year is encouraged. Librarians from central, 
eastern, and southern Oregon are encouraged to apply. 
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ACRL/OREGON ANNUAL ELECTIONS 
/C- 

A ballot is included in this issue of the Newsletter for the election of officers 
for 1987188 and for new Advisory Board members. Mail your ballot to ALEX TOTH, 
Pacific University Library, by September 30. Results will be announced at the 
Fall Conference at Black Lake and in the next Newsletter. Information about the 
candidates and the selection process is included here. 

OFFICERS: ACRL/Oregon has three officers - President, Vice-PresidentIPresident- 
Elect, and Past President. Officers must be members of both Oregon and National 
ACRL, and candidates must be willing to attend the ALA annual and mid-winter 
meetings during their presidential year. Once elected, an officer serves 
three years, one each as Vice-President, President, and Past President. 

Candidate for Vice-PresidentIPresident-Elect 

ISABEL A. STIRLING. Head, Science Library, University of Oregon, 1982- 
date. Head, Bio-Agricultural Library, University of California, 
Riverside, 1979-82. Coordinator of Library Instruction for the 
Sciences, University of California, Riverside, 1977-79. MLS, Western 
Michigan University. Active in ACRL/Oregon Chapter; Member-at-Large, 
1985-87. Active in ACRL nationally; ACRL-Bibliographic Instruction 
Section Policy and Planning Committee, 1984-88; ACRL-Science and 
Technology Section Oberly Awards Committee, 1984-85; ACRL Task Force 
on New Committee Members and Committee Chairs, 1984-86. Member of 
ALA, ACRL, SLA, ACS, OOUG, and OLA. Active in SLA-Oregon Chapter. 
Professional interests include all aspects of science library manage- 
ment; library instruction; collection development; resource sharing; 
computer literature searching and training; and automation. 

ADVISORY BOARD: The Advisory Board consists of eight members representing 
various types of academic libraries and geographic areas of Oregon. Four 
members representing community college, private college, OSSHE institutions, and 
the State Library, are appointed by the President. Four at-large members are 
elected by the Chapter membership. Terms are for two years, and half the Board 
membership changes annually. Each year the incoming President appoints two 
new members and the membership elects two at-large members. 

Candidates for the two At-Large Board Positions 

SUE A. BURKHOLDER. Library Director at Southern Oregon State College. 
Prior to coming to SOSC in 1985, 'she served as Assistant Librarian 
at Washington University (St. Louis) Law School, Technical Services 
Manager at St. Louis Public Library, ~ssociate Director at Oregon 
State University, and Head of Bibliographic Services and.Acting 
Director at University of Missouri-St. Louis. MALS, University of 
Missouri-Columbia; MA, University of Oregon; AB, Stanford University. 
She has recently edited Statistical Applications in Library Technical 
Services: An Annotated Bibliography. She is currently an Advisory 
~oard member with the Pacific ~orthwest Conspectus Database. 

KARYLE BUTCHER. Assistant Director for Research and Reference Services 
at Oregon State University Library. Prior to her coming to OSU, she 
administered the Support Services program at the Santa Barbara Public 
Library in California. In addition, she has served as the Chair of the 
Continuing Education Commit tee of the Oregon Library Association, and 
will be a panel member on the upcoming OregonlWashington Chapters 
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Candidates for the two At-Large Board Positions (cont.) 

BUTCHER (cont.). Joint Conference. MLS, University of Southern California; 
B.A., University of California at Berkeley. She is currently course 
work on a Master's degree from Oregon State University. 

MICHAEL ENGLE. Reader Services Librarian at Linfield College. He was 
Reference Librarian at Willamette University from 1979-81. MLS, 
Western Michigan; BA, Denison University. Michael has served on the 
ACRL Advisory Board since 1985, and on OLA's Resource Sharing Commit- 
tee since 1982. His special interests include course-related biblio- 
graphic instruction, and the relationships among philosophy, mythology, 
feminism, and college librarianship. He has published in the Journal 
of Academic Librarianshi~. 

KAREN FISCHER. Director of Library and Media Services at Central Oregon 
Community College. She previously held a position in Reference/ 
Cataloging at Montana State University Library from 1976-86. While 
in Montana, she served on several Montana State advisory committees, 
as President of the Montana Library Association from 1985-86, and 
helped to form the ACRL/Montana Chapter. MLS, University of Minnesota; 
MA (History), Montana State University. She has published articles in 
RQ, Choice, and Montana: The Magazine of Western History. - 

Please mark the ballot given later in this issue of the Newsletter, and return it 
to Alex Toth by September 30, 1987. 

PROPOSED RESOLUTION --to be discussed-- 

The following resolution was drafted by Michael Engle, Linfield College, and will 
be discussed and voted on at the Fall Conference Business Meeting at Black Lake, 
on October 15. [See also Board Highlights on p. 6 of this issue.] 

TO Wes Doak, Oregon State Librarian; Carolyn Peake, President of the 
Oregon Library Association; and June Knudson, Interim Chair of the, 
Oregon Coalition for Libraries: 

Be it hereby resolved, the ACRL/Oregon Advisory Board supports 
the Statewide Resource Sharing Program as the number one priority 
for library legislation in the 1989-91 biennium, and asks other 
Oregon library organizations to join us in a concerted effort to 
lobby the Legislature, the Governor, and the State Librarian to 
bring this proposal into law. As outlined in the Oregon State 
Library's 1987-89 budget request, the Resource Sharing Program 
includes support for the Oregon Database (adding support for 
ORULS, an important part of the database, with state funds), the 
Oregon Statewide Borrower's Card (including reimbursement for 
ILL net lenders), communications and delivery assistance (statewide 
courier system), the Pacific Northwest Conspectus Database, and a 
Last Copy Deposit Facility. 

A STATEWIDE RESOURCE SHARING PROGRAM FOR OREGON: UPDATE 

Support for interlibrary resource sharing has been available to Oregon libraries 
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STATEWIDE RESOURCE SHARING PROGRAM (CONT.) 

r' in a number of ways through the years, but the first attempt to fund an integrated 
package of resource sharing proposals surfaced in the Oregon State Library budget 
request for the 1985-87 biennium. Governor Atiyeh did not include the program in 
his budget request to the Legislature and the program died. 

In early 1986, three members of OLA1s Legislative and Library Development and 
Resource Sharing Committees worked as a joint subcommittee and crafted a position 
paper, "Library Resource Sharing in the State of Oregon." This paper was partly 
the outcome of discussions in the Resource Sharing Committee about the best way 
to find more financial support for the interlibrary services already in existence. 
The academic librarians on the Resource Sharing Committee were concerned about 
finding more funding for the large net interlibrary lenders and improving the 
speed fo document delivery among libraries. The paper, using the $1.2 million 
request in the 1985-87 State Library budget as a starting point, called for the 
development of an Oregon database which would include the holdings of all Oregon 
libraries, support for both interlibrary and direct borrowing, and improved com- 
munication and delivery among Oregon libraries using courier services, electronic 
mail, and telefacsimile. 

Discussion in the Legislation and Library Development Committee and at the OLA 
Conference that spring added the idea of a statewide borrower's card; interlibrary 
loan reimbursement was absorbed as part of the cost of access to other libraries 
that the card represented. In September, 1986, the Legislative Package of OLA 
was approved at the annual membership meeting. Resolution /I2 (of eight) endorsed 
the Oregon State Library operating budget AND PROPOSED INCREASES. 

Among those increases was a five-part, $4.4 million "Statewide Resource Sharing 
Program." PART ONE of the program, the Oregon Database ($3 million), supported 
conversion of bibliographic records to machine-readable form---50~ per new record 
input and up to $1.34 for conversion of an existing record. PART TWO, the 
Oregon Statewide Borrower's Card ($900,000), was "actually a euphemism for a 
method of reimbursing libraries for their costs in serving the users of other 
libraries," either by direct OR interlibrary loan. Interlibrary loans would 
have been reimbursed at $2.46 each, direct loans at 46~. PART THREE ($400,000.), 
Communications and Delivery Assistance, would have funded a document delivery 
and telecommunications system, probably a contract courier plus some form of 
electronic mail. PART FOUR continued support for the Pacific Northwest Conspec- 
tus Database ($50,000.). The last item, PART FIVE, was $100,000. for a "Last 
Copy1' Deposit Facility. Again, the resource sharing increases proposed by the 
State Library were eliminated from the Governor's budget before it went to the 
Legislature. 

In the meantime, however, librarians from all types of libraries were becoming 
more aware of and involved in the political process. OLA and the State Librarian 
have been working together to integrate support for legislative programs, a 
library political action committee has been established, and librarians have a 
lobbyist, Nan Heim, supported by OLA and OEMA. 

This spring, after the Resource Sharing Program again failed to make the Governor's 
budget, OLA's Legislation and Library Development Committee decided to introduce 
a statewide library card bill. This bill, SB 735, brought the part of the 
Resource Sharing Plan thought most likely to succeed before the Legislature. 
Sen. Cliff Trow introduced the bill in the Senate Education Committee, where it 
was enthusiastically received, but it died in the Ways and Means Committee. 
The bill as written included only public libraries in the program, but OLA 
would have offered an amendment to include academic and other nonpublic libraries 
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STATEWIDE RESOURCE SHARING PROGRAM (CONT,) 

libraries had it come to a vote. Meanwhile, some other library-supported 
legislation did pass, including $11 million for library construction at Portland 
State University. Details of the Legislaturers actions are available in Nan 
Heim's report to OLA/OEMA, summarized in the August issue of Oregon Library News. 

Now, we are once again at the beginning of the legislative and political cycle; 
preparation for the 1989 legislative session and the 1989-91 state budget is 
already under way. 

Because ACRL represents academic librarians in the Oregon library community, we 
need to be sure that the Resource Sharing Program and other library-related 
legislative proposals address the needs of academic libraries. Then, we must 
support those proposals in an organized way. Both issues up for discussion 
by the ACRL/Oregon Chapter membership at the Fall Conference at Black Lake, 
October 15, are important to our ability to have a positive effect on library- 
related legislation. 

If we choose affiliation with the Oregon Coalition for Libraries, we will help 
support the library lobbying effort and have directrepresentation on the com- 
mittee developing library legislation and legislative strategies. To be. 
politically effective, we need to formally endorse the legislation we favor, 
and then work with other library organizations to pass and implement legislation 
supporting the development of Oregon libraries. 

---- Michael Engle, Linfield 
Reader Services Libn 

LAMGO NEWS 

Paul Gregorio reported at the last Library and Media Groups of Oregon (LAMGO) 
meeting, held July 13, 1987, that the Continuing Library Education Project - 
Oregon (CLEP-0) had just completed its busiest quarter ever. 621 people 
attended the 19 workshops which were held this spring. He reported that many 
new faces were appearing at programs and that most of the attendees at the 
workshop entitled "Library Output Measures" were library directors. 

LAMGO members have been meeting with representatives from other library groups 
to generate support to make CLEP-0 a legislative priority throughout the 
Oregon library world. Jim Morgan, Chair of LAMGO, met with Sarah Long (Director 
of Multnomah County Library system) to exchange ideas. Joyce Petrie spoke with 
Gloria Withenbottom, who chairs the OEMA Legislative Committee. 

Making CLEP-0 a priority in the next biennium is one of LAMGO's goals, and 
they have asked the ACRL membership to discuss whether CLEP-0 should be a 
legislative priority. At the Fall Conference Business Meeting at Black Lake, 
we will need to discuss this issue, and if we are willing to do so, develop a 
formal resolution. ATTEND THE ACRL/OR CHAPTER BUSINESS MEETING ON OCT. 15!!! 
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WHAT IS THE OREGON COALITION FOR LIBRARIES?? 

History. Since 1985, associations representing various kinds of libraries in 
Oregon have been discussing ways in which our groups can best cooperate 
to improve services to all Oregon libraries. Representatives of Oregon 
Library Association (OLA), Oregon Educational Media Association (OEMA), 
Association of College and Research LibrariesIOregon Chapter (ACRL/OR), 
Special Libraries Association/Oregon Chapter (SLAIOR), and the Oregon 
Health Sciences Libraries Association (OHSLA) have been exploring the 
benefits of forming an organization consisting of librarians from these 
different kinds of libraries. 

Purpose. The purpose of the Oregon Coalition for Libraries (OCL) is to form 
a cohesive organization of library associations in Oregon which would 
allow existing associations to preserve their missions and purposes while 
forming a strong and unified library presence in Oregon. This strong 
presence will increase our visibility and credibility with decision- 
makers. Greater cooperation and communication will improve services in 
all Oregon libraries. 

Current Status. The efforts described above have resulted in the Oregon 
Coalition for Libraries, with a Board including representatives from all 
the organizations listed above. In July, 1987, this Board drafted a set 
of Interim Bylaws for the Coalition to use during a two-year trial period. 
These Bylaws were sent to the Boards of Directors of each individual 
association for approval. When a Board approves the Interim Bylaws, mem- 
bers o£ that association are then members of OCL, and that association is 
entitled to send representatives to the OCL Board meeting. The future of 
the Coalition will be decided by participating organizations in October, 
1989. 

Activities. Using a list of priorities prepared by each organization's 
representatives, the OCL Board proposed the following activities for 1988: 

**CONTINUING EDUCATION (work to gain permanent funding for Continuing 
Library Education Project-Oregon (CLEP-0); continue to offer additional 
continuing education opportunities) 

**PLANNING FOR an ~ctober, 1989, . JOINT CONFEREXCE in Seaside 
**LEGISLATIVE (combine legislative committees and lobby the Governor's 
Of £ice) 

**INTELLECTUAL FREEDOM (combine committees and coordinate with the 
Oregon State Library Intellectual Freedom Clearinghouse) [see p.7 
of the June, 1987, issue of this Newsletter for information on the 
Clearinghouse---Editor's note.] 

**PUBLICATIONS (OCL insert to be added to groups' existing publications, 
to inform members of library activities of other organizations) 

**PROMOTION (explain OCL's purpose to members via publications and a 
series of statewide presentations, and to hear memberst ideas and 
concerns 

Summary. During the two-year trial period, the Coalition will provide a forum 
for cooperation and communication, to help us work together for the improve- 
ment of services in all Oregon libraries. 

----- Submitted for the Coalition by: 
Rebecca Macy, OEMA Promotions 

Chair, 635-0250 (work) 
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PROPOSED RESOLUTION 

The following resolution will be discussed and voted on at the Fall Conference 
Business Meeting at Black Lake on October 15: 

WHEREAS 
There exists substantial support for a cohesive library community in 
Oregon, and 

WHEREAS 
The preliminary activities of the Oregon Coalition for Libraries during 
the last two years have successfully demonstrated the potential for 
future cooperation, and 

WHEREAS 
Further development of a strong organization is needed, and 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT 
The Association of College and Research LibrariesIOregon Chapter agrees 
to join the Oregon Coalition for Libraries, ratifies the Interim Bylaws, 
supports the proposed budget and activities for 1988, empowers its 
representatives to fulfill the purpose of the Oregon Coalition for 
Libraries, and 

THEREFORE BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT 
The following members of the Association of College and Research Libraries1 
Oregon are duly appointed according to the Interim Bylaws to serve on the 
Coalition Board: 
Melvin George, Oregon State University 
Leslie Wykoff, Oregon Health Sciences University 

MORE ON THE OREGON COALITION FOR LIBRARIES 

From Leslie Wykoff, ACRL Advisory Board Member-at-Large ...... 
Do you remember that April, 1987, special issue of a newsletter called THE 
OREGON COALITION FOR LIBRARIES? You should have received it as an ACRLIOR Chapter 
member. On the front page of that publication was a chronology of the OCL by 
Lynn Chmelir, who, at that time, was one of ACRL's representatives to the 
OCL Task Force. If you saved that special OCL publication, grab it and read 
that chronology again because this is the next installment. 

The member groups of OCL (which are OLA, O W ,  OHSLA, Oregon Chapters of SLA and 
ACRL) reviewed the draft of the proposed OCL Bylaws. As a result of their 
feedback, the proposed OCL Interim Bylaws were rewritten by the OCL Task Force 
and copies of these will be available at the Fall Conference Business Meeting 
in October. 

In addition to rewriting the Interim Bylaws, the OCL Task Force, when it met 
this summer, was consistent with the representation suggested in the new Interim 
Bylaws. The Task Force prepared the RESOLUTION which each member group will 
need to discuss and sign in order to formally join the OCL. [See above.] 

The Task Fdrce also prepared the OCL Services and Activities for 1988 [see p.11 
of this Newsletter] and a proposed budget. Startup costs were estimated at 
approximately $2,40O./year, plus $12,00O./year for a lobbyist. The budget will 
be raised by dues paid by individual members of the five participating organi- 
zations. [Editor's note: Proposed dues would be $12/member/year, an increase 
for ACRLIOR members. In addition, approximately 49% of ACRL members are also 
OLA members. These individuals would- pay only bne $12. fee. ] 
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OCL (CONT.) - 
r 

The OCL Task Force also decided to plan an OCL'Annual Conference for the fall of 
1989. (Isabel Stirling is ACRLts appointed representative to the Conference 
Planning Committee.) In addition, the OCL Task Force members committed them- 
selves to explaining the OCL concept to groups of librarians throughout the 
State. If you want more information on the Coalition or its activities, contact 
one of the Interim Board Members listed below. 

OCL INTERIM BOARD MEMBERS 

Me1 George, Oregon State University, 754-3411 [ AcRL 1 
Leslie Wykoff, Oregon Health Sciences University, 225-8026 

Linda Appel, Tektronix 
Robert Lawrence, Oregon State University 

June Knudson, Hood River Public Library 
Carolyn Peake, Lake Oswego Public Library 
Lynn Chmelir, Linfield 

Joyce Petrie, PSU School of Education 
Carol Abbott, Lane Educational Service District 
Rebecca Macy, Forest Hills School 

Steve Teich, Oregon Health Sciences University 
Charlene Fella, Linn-Benton Community College 

[ OHSLA] 

The Oregon Coalition for Libraries is fast becoming something more than an idea, 
more than a task force. ACRL will need to take time at this fall's conference 
at Black Lake to discuss what OCL membership will mean for our association and 
to vote on the Resolution. Bring the information included in this issue of the 
Newsletter with you to the Fall Conference Business Meeting on October 15. If 
you are not planning to attend the Fall Conference, contact Leslie Wykoff or 
Terry Soohoo (Portland State University) with your thoughts/comments. 

---- Leslie Wykoff, Oregon Health 
Sciences University, 225-8026 

LETTERS TO CONGRESS NEEDED IMMEDIATELY 

How to get HEA 11-A and 11-D funded...... 

With the active involvement of ACRL, ALA recommendations for Title I1 library 
programs were accepted by Congress in the Higher Education Act Amendments 
signed into law last October. This was a major accomplishment; it puts the 
basic law for these programs on the books for five more years. But the appro- 
priations of actual funds for each program is a whole separate process. It 
must be repeated every year, since Congress funds programs for only one year 
at a time. 

To complete the job ACRL began in the reauthorization process, your help is 
needed to persuade Congress to fund HEA 11-A (college library resource grants) 
and - 11-D (college library technology grants) for FY 1988. Take the time to 
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LETTERS TO CONGRESS ON TITLE I1 FUNDING (CONT.) 

write to Senator Mark 0. Hatfield, Senate Labor-HHS-Education Appropriations 
Subcommittee, Washington, D.C., 20510 

In Congress' deficit reduction climate, 11-A and 11-D wontt be given consideration 
UNLESS there is a ground swell of support for funding, and a congressional 
champion is developed on the appropriations subcommittees which handle library 
programs. PLEASE WRITE, and urge at least three colleagues in your area to 
respond as well. It WILL make a difference. LSCA I1 construction funding was 
restored in FY 1983 after ten years of no funding; the new LSCA VI literacy 
was funded for the first time in FY 1986. Why? Constituent pressure on a key 
legislator! 

---Fay Zipkowitz, ACRL Legis- 
lation Committee (National) 

NEWS FROM AROUND THE STATE 

NORTHUP LIBRARY celebrated fifty years of service to Linfield College with a 
birthday party last May. It was held in conjunction with Alumni Weekend 
and many members of the class of 1937 attended. They reminisced about 
the "new library1' opening during their Senior year and told of helping to 
carry books to the new building. One person remembered sleeping on the 
front porch for two nights to guard the books because the doors had not 
yet been installed. 
A film of the campus and the new library which was made in 1937 was 
unearthed in a closet and transferred to videotape. Several of the 
I I stars1' of the film who attended the party were delighted with the 
reminder of their college years. Displays and memorabilia from the 1930's 
filled the Library. A diorama with student desks, circa 1937 and 1987, 
was a big hit. Several emritus faculty and a student who has done exten- 
sive research in the College Archives were available to tell stories 
about the "old days1' at Linfield. 
Northup Library itself was designed by the renowned Northwestern architect 
Pietro Belluschi. The addition was designed by Dick Ritz of Portland. 
Both attended the celebration and reminisced about their work and associa- 
tion with the College. 
In addition, over $1600. was given by parents as "birthday presents If... 
new books. 

OREGON LIBRARY ASSOCIATION (OLA) CONFERENCE - 1988 
The 1988 Oregon Library Association Conference will be held in Eugene, 
April 6-9, 1988. It is NOT too early to begin planning your organization's 
preconference. The preconferences are scheduled for Wednesday, April 
6, at the Eugene Hilton, host for the Conference. 
The preconference could be an all-day workshop, a breakfast, or any other 
meeting. Organizations interested in scheduling a preconference should 
contact: Paul Frantz, Main Library, University of Oregon, Eugene, OR, 
97403-1299. 
Please include as much information about the preconference as you can, 
such as length of meeting; name of speaker(s); meal requirements, if any; 
size of room needed; estimated number of people attending; etc. 
Requests should be made ASAP, and no later than NOVEMBER 1. 
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r. NEWS FROM AROUND THE STATE (CONT.) 

WASHINGTON AND OREGON PLAN JOINT 1988 CONFERENCE 
Plan to be a part of "A Bridge to New Ideas," the 1988 Conference of 
Washington Library Media Association (WLMA) and Oregon Educational Media 
Association (OEMA). Over 1000 participants will meet at the Red Lion 
Jantzen Beach in Portland October 13-15, 1988 f0r.a wide variety of 
sessions, keynote speakers and new materials at over 100 commercial 
exhibits. 
9 preconference workshops are planned; 3 full-day and 6 half-day sessions. 
Topics for the preconference day include technology, literature, and 
curriculum. 
The two-state committee is planning a conference with valuable programs 
for anyone interested in libraries, media, and educational technology. 
Mark your calendar and invited a colleague or supervisor. It promises 
to be an excellent conference. 
OEMA and WLMA members will be receiving mailings about the conference. 
If you would like to be added to this mailing list, contact Sherry Hevland, 
Conference Secretary, 16695 S.W. Rosa Road, Beaverton, OR 97007. 

PEOPLE IN THE NEWS 

- MARY MARGARET BENSON, Technical Services Librarian, and MICHAEL ENGLE, Reader 
Services Librarian, Northup Library, Linfield College, both received tenure 
and promotion to Associate Professor. Congratulations! 

RICHARD HEINZKILL, University of Oregon, recently had an article published in 
Collection Management, vol. 9 ( l) ,  Spring, 1987, entitled, "Retrospective 
Collection Development in English Literature: An Overview." 

ANN ROSEBERRY has begun work as the Orientation/Information Librarian at 
Portland State University. She was formerly a member of the, faculty at 
the School of Education at PSU. 

EUGENIE MCKENZIE has been hired as a cataloger at PSU. Her past experience 
includes positions at the Salem Public Library, Clackamas County Library, 
and Warner Pacific College Library. 

KEN BUTLER, Assistant Director at Portland State University Library, will 
retire September 30 after over 30 years at the Library. 

TED GRAMS will retire from the Technical Services Department of PSU also on 
September 30. He also is leaving after morethan 30 years of service to 
PSU. 

New appointments at Oregon State University Library include DEBORAH FETCH, 
Cataloger; RICHARD GRIFFIN, Library Automation Coordinator; JOHN CALHOUN, 
Head of Acquisitions; CRAIG WILSON, Assistant Director for Collection 
Development; and GLORIANA ST. CLAIR, Assistant Director for Technical, 
Automation, and Administrative Services. 
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IWMlERSHI P 

ASSOCIATlON OF COLLEGE AND RESEARCH LlBRARlES 
OREGON CHAPTER 

NAME : DATE : 

MAILING ADDRESS: 

INSTITUTION DIFFERENT) 

CEECK ONE: - I am a member of  ACRL. Chapter dues are $5.00. 

- Tbm -year rate: $9.00 

- I am not a member of ACRL. Chapter dues are $6.50. 

- Tvo-year rate: $12.00 
Make check payable to: ACRL/Oregon Chapter. Mail check and form to: Terry 
Soohoo, Portland State University Library, P.O. Box 1151, Portland, OR, 97207. 
Your cancelled check is your receipt. Dues are tax-deductible 

ACRL/OR CHAPTER ELECTION 
BALLOT 

AT-LARGE ADVISORY BOARD MEMBER - 
Please vote for two (2) candidates: 

- SUE BURKHOLDER 
MICHAEL ENGLE - 

KARYLE BUTCHER - 
KAREN FISCHER 

- Isabel Stirling 
RETURN YOUR COMPLETED BALLOT BEFORE SEPTEMBER 30, 1987 to: 

Alex Toth, Reader Service Librarian 
Pacific University Library 
2043 College Way 
Forest Grove, OR 97116 
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/- CALENDAR 

Sept. 11 REGISTRATION DEADLINE for Special Libraries Association/Oregon 
Chapter Workshop on Hanford (see below). Contact: Mary 
O'Brien, CH2M Hill, Corvallis, 752-4271. 

Sept. 17-18 COMPUTER TECHNOLOGY: LEARNING ABOUT COMPUTERS IN A WOMEN- 
Portland CENTERED ENVIRONMENT. An introductory course covering 

the basics of microcomputer operations. Sponsored by 
PSU. Instructor: Deborah Brecher. Contact: 229-4812. 

Sept. 18 GENERAL LIBRARY REFERENCE: RECENT AND ALTERNATIVE SOURCES. 
Portland Recent reference works and alternative sources of informa- 

tion will be presented. Sponsored by OLA Continuing Educa- 
tion Committee. Instructors: Richard Heinzkill and Paul 
Gregorio. Contact: Marie Mulholland, 687-5450 (Eugene). 

Sept. 19 ACCESSING PATENTS. Sponsored by the U.S. Patent and Trademark 
Salem Office Library Program. Contact: Barbara OtNeill, 378- 

4239. 

Sept. 19 SLA/Oregon WORKSHOP: HANFORD---ISSUES AND INFORMATION: 
Portland NUCLEAR WASTE DISPOSAL IN THE NORTHMEST. Portland State 
9am-4:30pm University, Lincoln Hall. Keynote address: Paul Loeb. 

Guest speakers and panels. For more information, contact: 
Faye Powell, Portland, 229-4904 or Yan Soucie, Portland, 
629-1062. 

Oct. 2 *** REGISTRATION DEADLINE for joint Oregon and Washington Chapters 
Fall Conference. (see below) Contact: Patrick Owens, 
Central Washington University, Ellensburg, Washington. 

Oct. 3 EASTERN OREGON LIBRARY ASSOCIATION FALL MEETING. 
Pendleton 

Oct. 8-10 OREGON EDUCATIONAL MEDIA ASSOCIATION FALL CONFERENCE. 
Salem 

act. 15-16 *** JOINT OREGON~WASHINGTON CHAPTERS ACRL FALL CONFERENCE. 
Black Lake Theme: Leadership, Creativity, and Motivation in Academic 
Washington Libraries. See the rest of this Newsletter for details. 

Oct. 20-22 ONLINE t87. Themes: Coping with Change; Laserdisks Revisited. 
Disneyland Hotel Contact: Tasha Heinrichs, Online, Inc., (203) 227-8466. 
Anaheim, CA 

Apr . 6-9, OREGON LIBRARY ASSOCIATION CONFERENCE. ACRL/OR will sponsor 
1988 a preconference on "Public Service under Pressure," a 
Eugene continuing education course from ACRL National. Contact: 

Terry Soohoo or Leslie Wykoff. 



ACRL/OREGON OFFICERS AND ADVISORS FOR 1986187 

ACRLIOREGON is administered by a committee consisting of three elected officers - 
(President, President-Elect, and Past President), and an advisory board comprised of 
four appointed and four elected members. Two Board members serve as Recorder and 
Newsletter Editor. Whenever you have any questions about ACRL/OREGON or would like 
to become more actively involved, please contact one of the officers or advisors. 

PRESIDENT ADVISORY BOARD 
Nancy Powell (on leave) 754-3339 Linda Cochrane 399-5043 
Oregon State University Chemeketa Community College 

VICE-PRESIDENT/PRESIDENT-ELECT 
Terry Soohoo 229-4551 
Portland State University 

PAST PRESIDENT 
Patricia Wand 686-3056 
University of Oregon 

RECORDER 
Isabel Stirling 686-3075 
University of Oregon 

Wes Doak 378-4243 
Oregon State Library 

Michael Engle 
Linfield College 

Maureen Sloane 645-1121 
Oregon Graduate Center 

Roy Bennett (OSSHE) 838-1 220 
Western Ore. State College x418 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR Alex Toth 357-6151 
Kris Rankka 754-3331 Pacific University 
Oregon State University 

Leslie Wykoff 225-8026 
Oregon Health Sciences Univ. 


